Citywide Coalition for Community Facility Reform

c/o GVSHP

232 East 11th Street

New York, NY 10003

ph. 212-475-9585 / fx. 212-475-9582 / e-mail CCCFR@gvshp.org


January 21, 2004

Mr. Robert Dobruskin

Director, DCP Environmental Assessment and Review Division

22 Reade Street

New York, NY  10007

Re: Community Facilities Text Amendment, CEQR No. 04DCP025Y

Dear Mr. Dobruskin:

The Citywide Coalition for Community Facility Reform represents a diverse array of groups from New York City’s five boroughs and is dedicated to the reform of the city’s existing community facility zoning regulations.  CCCFR has strongly urged that the Department of City Planning consider modification of the city’s Zoning Resolution with regard to community facilities.  The needs and nature of these facilities have changed dramatically since the current resolution was enacted in 1961.  Today, community facility allowances have increased development density and brought otherwise-excluded uses to our communities without any analysis of the overall impact on the impact on residents and the character of their neighborhoods.  Additionally, the original intent of the allowances has been violated by developers who use them to achieve “as-of-right” status for projects that would otherwise need to be reviewed in a rational planning process.  We believe that action must be taken now in order to halt the continuing erosion of the quality of life in our neighborhoods that is a direct result of certain aspects of the community facilities zoning regulations. 

CCCFR’s comments regarding the scooping documents are divided into two parts:  areas of concern regarding provisions currently within the proposed ammendment, and areas of concern regarding provisions not included.

Areas of Concern Within the Scope of the Proposed Amendment
· Houses of worship: As-of-right Location in M1 Districts

CCCFR requests that this portion of the amendment be deleted and the requirement of a special permit for any house of worship located within an M1 district be retained, and that the scooping document examine the impact such an allowance would have upon existing uses in these districts.  Of particular concern is the possibility of uses other than actual houses of worship – such as catering halls, dormitories, events spaces – qualifying under this provision for location within M1 districts, so long as they are attached to, or contain, religious institutions.  

· Ambulatory Health Care Facilities: Bulk Variance in R3 and R4 Districts

CCCFR believes that the potential 10,000 square foot floor area bonus that can be obtained through a special BSA permit in R3 and R4 will have a very detrimental effect on these low- and moderate-density neighborhoods.  This is exactly the type of bonus that we believe DCP should be reducing or eliminating altogether.  We request that this provision be struck from the final version of the amendment.

· Rear Yard Construction
While we commend the proposed extension of the prohibition of rear yard construction for community facilities to all single- and two-family districts, with regard to higher density districts (R5-R10), we strongly believe that the proposed prohibition of rear yard construction for certain specified uses at locations over 100 feet from wide streets should be extended to all uses.  Rear yard incursions have the same impact on our residential blocks regardless of their interior use.  CCCFR believes that the open space inside our residential blocks is a shared amenity for all residents and that any intrusion, regardless of the community facility use, is inappropriate.  We request that all uses be included in the rear yard construction prohibition at locations over 100 feet from wide streets.

Areas of Concern Outside the Scope of the Proposed Amendment

The scope of the proposed amendment addresses only a small number of the changes that community groups have requested over the years, including a small number of the needs of lower density neighborhoods while almost completely ignoring the needs of higher density areas.  Areas of great concern that we urge be added to the proposed amendment, and that the scooping document examine the possibility of including, are:

· Bulk Allowances – the increased bulk allowance produces structures that are often grossly out of scale with the surrounding neighborhood.  The bulk allowances must be decreased significantly in residential and contextual zones.

· Concentration – some neighborhoods have especially high concentrations of community facilities – either through a single developer or through a number of unrelated developers - leading to jarring disruptions of the urban fabric and heightened levels of inconvenience for local residents.  A maximum allowable square footage of community facilities must be established for residential zones citywide.

· Environmental Impacts – community facilities are exempt from many zoning requirements that result in enormous negative impacts on their surrounding environment, particularly with regard to quality-of-life issues such as parking and rear-yard coverage.  Restriction must be placed on these allowances to mitigate and decrease their adverse impacts on their neighbors.
· Redefine Uses - community facility allowances are currently granted to structures that include private residential or commercial development and accessory uses.  The definitions of community facilities must be re-examined to ensure only appropriate facilities are allowed within residential zones, and accessory uses and private development are not granted community facility allowances.
We appreciate your attention to our concerns and look forward to working with you on the reform of the city’s community facility regulations.

Sincerely,

Jay Platt

For the Citywide Coalition for Community Facility Reform

cc:  Hon. Amanda Burden, Chair, New York City Planning Commission

       Hon. Tony Avella, Chair, Zoning and Franchises Subcommittee, New York City Council
